
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

 

 

Meditation How Deep the Father’s Love 

 

Silent Prayer 

 

Call to Worship 
 

Surely the presence of the Lord is in this place 

I can feel His mighty power and His grace; 

I can hear the brush of angels’ wings, 

I see glory on each face; 

Surely the presence of the Lord is in this place. 

 

Invocation Luca Zagara 

 

Hymn SDAH 290 Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus 

 

Tithes and Offerings 

 

Children’s Time Faye Christie 

 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

 

Hymn SDAH 289 The Saviour is Waiting 

 

Family Prayer Sandra and Danilo Puskas 

 

Scripture Reading Jeremiah 38:7-13 Richard Gayle 

 

Wonderful Merciful Saviour Ben and Naomi 

 

Sermon 

The Refugee and the Prophet Pastor Ian Sweeney 

 

Hymn NAH 475 Have Thine Own Way Lord 

 

Benediction Pastor Ian Sweeney 

 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

 

Postlude 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Job Opportunity We are looking for a part-time 

(30 hours per week) Facilities/Events Manager 

who can be available to start work as soon as 

possible. Reporting to the Church Site 

Management Committee, you will be responsible 

for leading and managing all aspects of our 

premises and facilities, particularly for the 

numerous week-day events and bookings. This 

role will involve operational "hands-on" duties as 

well as managerial responsibilities. You will be 

highly organised, enjoy working with people, pro-

active and reliable with a "can-do" approach to 

problem solving. In line with the church vision to 

be a growing, vibrant church community, 

energised to share their joyful experiences in 

Christ, the successful applicant will have a wide 

range of practical skills and be able to lead by 

example. If you think this is the job for you, email 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com to receive a 

detailed job description and an application form. 
 

 

 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 

reverence in the sanctuary after the service. Kindly use 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room for any conversations and 

avail yourself of the drinks on offer. After the service the 

sanctuary space is available for reflection and quiet 

communion with God. 
 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre – Danilo Puškaš 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

 

 

16 June 2018 

 

 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

As a father is kind to his children, 

so the Lord is kind to those who honour him. 

For those who honour the Lord, 

his love lasts forever, 

and his goodness endures 

for all generations. 
Psalm 103:13,17 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 

 

 

 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Volker Herkner 
 

Hymn SDAH 633 When We All Get to Heaven 
 

Prayer Massimo Molteni  
 

Father’s Day Special  

Enoch Kanagaraj and Amanda Powell 
 

Father’s Day Prayer Pastor Jacques Venter 

 

Lesson Study God’s Seal or the Beast’s Mark 
 

Mission Offering Simon Wragg 
 

Hymn SDAH 341 To God be the Glory John Cooper 
 

Prayer Angeline Jeyasundar 
 

 

 

 

Parallel Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Speaker Geert Tap 

You are Special 

Praise Leader Charlotte Fidelia 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 
 

 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
 

The Prayer Basket is held by the Gordon-Symplicio 

family. We invite the church to pray for Stuart, Lydia and 

their new baby daughter, Olivia. May God bless this new 

family unit, that they may know Him and lead their little 

one in His ways. “My flesh and my heart may fail, but 

God is the strength of my heart and my portion forever.” 

Psalm 73:26 
 

Primary and Junior Sabbath School Pauline Allcock 

would like to meet with the parents of Primary and Junior 

children in the Beech Room immediately after the 

service today. Teachers and helpers in these classes are 

also asked to attend, please. 
 

Welfare Department There is still an urgent need for non-

perishable food such as cans, packets, jars, etc. 
 
 

 

 

 

The Singing Group will visit Adina Farrant, 38 Sheepcot 

Lane, at 4pm today. 
 

Sunday Sale tomorrow, 17 June, 12noon to 2pm This is 

the big summer sale with extra stalls outside: car wash, 

plants, fabrics, and more. Pampering sessions will be 

available in the Stanborough Centre with proceeds 

going to the Pathfinder Club. Refreshments and light 

lunches will be on sale. If you have items to donate, 

please bring them to the Stanborough Centre on this 

evening between 9.30 and 10pm, or on Sunday morning 

between 9 and 10am. As storage is limited, please 

arrange with Pat Walton in advance if you wish to bring 

items before this evening. 
 

Seniors Club meets this Monday, 18 June, 2-4pm, in the 

Cedar-Sycamore Room, to hear music and tales from 

Scotland and beyond, presented by Yvonne Bauwens. 

There is now a waiting list for our trip to Brighton on 2 July. 
 

Monday evening Bible Study is taking a break for the 

summer. 
  

Tuesday Bible Study: Hebrews 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room. 
 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30pm. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 22 June will be organised by the 

Simple Church, and the leader is Kish Poddar. If you wish 

to go on the Soup Run, contact Pat Walton. There is an 

urgent need for men’s warm clothing and sleeping 

bags. 
 

Church Picnic 23 June Bring your food and seating and 

have lunch on the park, hopefully in the sunshine. Indoor 

space will be available in case of bad weather. 
 

Parents in Prayer All are invited to join us next Sabbath, 

23 June at 4.30pm in the Maple Room, to pray for our 

children and grandchildren. 
 

Teatime Concert Sunday 24 June, 3pm Come and hear 

percussionist Hyun-Gi Lee in a marimba recital of 

popular light classical music. Hyun-Gi Lee studied at the 

Purcell School of Music and Royal College of Music, and 

is an international competition winner. Do not miss this 

opportunity to hear this talented musician on the 

beautiful marimba. Entrance is free. Afternoon tea will 

be served after the recital.  
 

 

 

 

 
 

Choir Practice starts Monday 25 June at 7.30pm in the 

church. If you would like to join, please come along, or 

speak to Beatrice or Grant. Can’t wait to see you there! 
 

Let’s Walk Please plan to join us on 30 June for a summer 

walk. Details to follow. 
 

Women’s Ministry events: Effective Communication, 1 

July at St Albans Church. Women’s Retreat, 14-16 

September. Application forms from Bianna Espinal or see 

details on the notice boards. 
 

Fellowship Lunch 7 July Please book using the envelopes 

at the desk and place in the offering plate or email 

Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com, by 3 July.   
 

KidsPraise 2018 Stanborough Park Church, Saturday 7 

July. All children are welcome to participate. If you 

would like your child to join the KidsPraise Mass Choir, 

please contact Uche Ademuyiwa on 07828 438849. 
 

My Favourite Hymn - with SPCM You are all cordially 

invited to this special programme on Saturday, 14 July, 

at 7.30pm. The young musicians of our School of Music 

would like to show their appreciation for the support 

they have received by sharing their musical talent at this 

last event of the academic year. If you would like to 

suggest your favourite hymn for the programme, please 

write to spcmahn@gmail.com by 30 June. 
 

Photography In line with our church policy, kindly refrain 

from photography during services. 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:21pm       Next Friday: 9:23pm (Watford) 
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